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You Don’t Want to Be Late for Our Next General Meeting on November 12! 

Be sure you arrive on time (7:30 pm) for our next general meeting, as we will have a very special slide 

show by Allen Jones before our scheduled speaker’s presentation. 

 

Allen’s slideshow, The Oxen of Hopewell, shows the hand-painted and embellished statues of oxen that 

were put on public display along roadways, and in parks and neighborhoods all over Hopewell and 

Pennington in September and October as part of The Hopewell Valley Arts Council Stampede.  

Says Allen:  It took a fair amount of time to capture all the statues - more than 15 hours over three days 

and driving more than 100 miles. I hadn't planned to photograph all of them, but got hooked and had 

to move quickly since I started the project on October 15th and the display officially ended with an 

auction on the 19th. It was a bit like a scavenger hunt to find some of them. I have to admit, if I didn't 

have the goal of capturing every one, I might well have quit as it at times it got tiring and frustrating. In 

capturing these images I tried to take advantage of each location, and the fall foliage, which played off 

the colorfully painted and themed oxen. 

The slideshow will be followed by a presentation from our scheduled speaker: 

Speaker:  Chris Pan Launois   

Topic: "The Golden Age of Photojournalism” 

Chris is the son of top international photojournalist John Launois, famous for his iconic 20th century 

images of Malcolm X on his last pilgrimage to Cairo, President Harry S Truman returning home to 

Missouri, a young Bob Dylan before his motorcycle accident, as well as wars and revolutions, movie 

stars and rock gods, politicians and ordinary people that appeared on the covers of Life, Look, Saturday 

Evening Post, National Geographic, Time, Rolling Stone and so many more. Chris has written his 

father’s memoir, L’Americain: A Photojournalist’s Life, a behind-the-scenes look at John’s work and 

the artistry that he brought to the Golden Age of photojournalism. A book signing will follow the 

presentation.  
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News from Our Members 

 
 

Two images from Samuel Vovsi were accepted for admission to the 2014 Making Waves Juried 

Maritime Photography Contest and Exhibition.  Sam’s image On the Edge of the Earth has been 

awarded Honorable Mention.  The photographs from finalists and winners will be exhibited at the 

American Merchant Marine Museum at the United States Merchant Marine Academy (USMMA) at 

King’s Point, N.Y. from November 6, 2014 through June 25, 2015. 

 

 

 

 

         
  Beach of Rodanthe  ~ S. Vovsi             On the Edge of the Earth                 ~ S. Vovsi
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Photos from Lynn Levine were exhibited in the 2014 Mountain Art Show, a juried show at St. John on 

the Mountain in Bernardsville, from Oct 25-Nov 2. The show has been a Somerset Hills tradition for 

over 34 years, and features a large juried exhibition and sale by a diverse group of artists in all media. 

 

 

 

PPC Announces New Chairperson for Club’s Diversity Project 

Thomas Marshall — New Chairperson to head PPC Diversity Project 

Thomas Marshall has volunteered his time, energy and talent to become the new chairperson of the 

Diversity Project. In this position he will bring a new and fresh perspective to the projectΩǎ ƭƻƴƎ-term 

goals.  

Under the strong leadership of Annie Condit and Wiebke Martens the Diversity Project has been taken 

from the drawing board to a realistic hands-on endeavor. We thank them both for guiding us through 

this huge step.   

As we welcome Thomas we ask you to add his e-mail address   tfmarsh@me.com  to your contact list 

with the knowledge that you will be hearing from him directly.  

As he moves the Diversity Project forward let us all offer our talents and support to help bring this long 

term project to fruition. 

~ Sheila and Carl 

 

 

 

  
                                           ~ Lynn Levine   ~ Lynn Levine 

mailto:tfmarsh@me.com
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Date Change!  Through the Lens:  World Around Us, Monday, November 10 at 
7:30 in D&R 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Originally scheduled for October 27, the next Through the Lens series has been rescheduled for 

Monday, November 10 at D&R at 7:30 p.m.   It will include three half-hour presentations by our 

members: 

David Simchock "The Magic of Venice" 

Gary Saretzky "Shooting the Blues: Photos of Performing Musicians" 

Diana Frost “The Animals and Beauty of Spitsbergen”.  

The event promises to be very interesting, and is free and open to the public. 

Many thanks to Sam Vovsi for organizing the Through the Lens: World Around Us presentations. 

The next in the series is planned for January 5th. 

 

 

 

 
~ D. Simchock 

        
                                   ~ G. Saretzky                              ~ Diana Frost 



_____________ 

5 of 16 

Botanicals Illuminated Opening at D&R 

I am inviting you to come to a wonderful exhibit that is all about plants. My group Art+10 was charged 

with the interpretation of N.J. Natives.  

In addition to the Interrupted Fern shown on the invitation, I am showing a Trout Lily, a tiny orchid 

Dragon's Mouth, the native Columbine, the Royal Fern and Beach Plum. 

I hope to see you there to celebrate the many talents of our local artists. 

Tasha O'Neill 
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Rossi’s Restaurant Wants Your Photos! 

For members who went to Rossi's restaurant to take photos before the old place closed… 

They were very disappointed that no one sent them any of the images!  Those who did send images 

may have been given an incorrect email address – please do send again, they really are anxious to see 

them! Even if they are not your best, they do want them. They are showing them on a TV set up in the 

entrance waiting area in the new location.  Grainy images are OK, they will look old compared to their 

new place, shown in bright colors.  

PLEASE Send them to... 

REGSJ@aol.com 

 

 

 

Filling up fast, Reserve Your Place Now: 

PPC Members Private Tour at Princeton University Museum 

The City Lost and Found: Capturing New York, Chicago, and Los Angeles, 1960–1980 

A collaboration between the Art Institute of Chicago and the Princeton University Art Museum, 

opening February 21, 2015.   The City Lost and Found explores photographic and cinematic responses 

to the changing fabric of New York, Chicago, and Los Angeles that contributed to a reconsideration of 

cities in popular media and urban policy during this period. 

http://artmuseum.princeton.edu/art/exhibitions/1641 

Members of PPC have been invited to join a one-hour private tour. Katherine A. Bussard, Peter C. 

Bunnell Curator of Photography, Princeton University Art Museum will be our docent. 

February 24th at 1 PM 

February 26th at 6 PM 

Fee $3 Paid at door 

Offered to PPC members only 

Registration required, please specify which tour   carlgeisler@gmail.com 

We will meet in Princeton University Art Museum lobby 15 minutes prior to tour. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:REGSJ@aol.com
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Opening at the Millstone in December 

Artistic Abstractions will open on December 13 at Millstone River Gallery in Merwick Care and 

Rehabilitation Center Plainsboro.   Many of our PPC members will be exhibiting along with the Artists 

Collective, a local group that produces Drip Art images.  Mark your calendars to join us for the opening 

reception on Friday, January 9, from 2 – 4 p.m. 
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Princeton Museum Wants PPC Photographers for Gala Event! 

Event Date:  February 7, 2015 

We have been asked by the Princeton University Art Museum to help create a spontaneous kind of 

event, that will call on our group’s prowess as photographers as opposed to the organization of an 

exhibition: In short, we have been asked to stage "paparazzi" outside the door of the Princeton Art 

Museum for approximately 1/2 hour, when people are entering the gala reception of the "The City 

Dynamic" to add to the 'uptown city glam' vibe of the gala this year: 

The theme of the 2015 Princeton University Art Museum gala is "The City Dynamic," and actually 

anticipates a very important photography exhibit that will open at the museum two weeks after the 

gala called "The City Lost and Found", based on landmark urban photography from 1960 to 1980... Just 

about the time that paparazzi were snapping photos of celebrities at club entrances, restaurants, etc. 

in New York. We're trying to recreate some of that 60's to 80's dynamic and that's how the idea of the 

“paparazzi” came into being: We really think it would help put people in the mood and 'time and 

place' of the era we're presenting. 

 

"The City Lost and Found” is the exhibit that Katherine Bussard will be acting docent on our private 

tours. Being asked to participate in the gala event two weeks before is a very special invitation.  The 

time will be early Feb. and more information will follow as we make arrangement with the university. 

More details about this exciting opportunity coming at our next general meeting! 

 

 

RWJ Hamilton Announces Opening at Lakefront Gallery This Month: 

We know them best for the high quality care they provide for our patients. But this fall, for the second 

time, RWJ Hamilton will be shining a spotlight on the more creative side of your fellow co-workers. 

“On Your Own Time,” a collection of art by RWJ Hamilton employees and their families, will debut at 

the Lakefront Gallery on November 16. The exhibit, which will be on display through January 6, 

features a mix of media ranging from drawings and photography to paintings and hand-made quilts. 

In addition to RWJ Hamilton employees, the show will also feature “A Tree in the House,” a series by 

Carl Geisler, President of the Princeton Photography Club and member of Gallery 14 in Hopewell. 

An opening reception will take place on November 20 from 5:30 to 7:30 pm at the Lakefront Gallery, 

located on the first floor of the hospital along the mezzanine above the Roma Bank Café. Open to the 

public we invite staff, family and friends. Refreshments will be served and prizes will be awarded for 

first, second and third places. 
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Send Your Images - Our Annual Year in Review Princeton Photography Club 

Book for 2014 is about to be printed! 

It's time to start planning for the 2014 Princeton Photography Club Book.   

In 2013 we produced a 240 page, high quality book that featured the work of PPC members.   

To keep the book cost reasonable, I will keep the page limit to around 240 pages again this year.  

We had a 117 contributors for the last book and consequently, we were able to publish about two 

images per person.  

The books will be published through on-line printing services and they are priced based on the printing 

service's direct costs. 

I will bring a copy of the 2013 book to the next general meeting for display.  

PPC membership for the season 2014/215 is required    

 

The rules are simple: 

1) Please submit recent work only. 

2) Send me 3 images.  I may be able to use all 3 per person depending on the turnout.  I also need 

extra images for the inside, back cover, etc. 

3) The images should be in JPEG format. 

4) The images should be full (highest) resolution (at least 2000 pixels on the longest axis).  This is 

needed to support high quality printing requirements. 

5) The file name should include your order of preference, your name, and the photograph name in the 

follow the following format: order#_lastname_firstname_photographname.jpg   

If you prefer to have more than just first and last name listed in the book, send me a separate note 

with the details. 

Please send me your images no later than Sunday, January 25th 2015.   

I will prepare the book and have a copy ready for a subsequent PPC meeting.   

The book should be ready to order in mid-May. 

Images should be sent to ppcbookimages@gmail.com and I will acknowledge receipt. 

If you don't receive a response from me within a couple of days, please do not assume that I received 

your images. 

Please let me know if you have any questions.  

Regards, 

Paul 

 

 

  

 

 

mailto:ppcbookimages@gmail.com
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The PPC Fantasy Calendar – Sign Up at Our Next Meeting! 

Let your imagination soar… 

Become the star in your own photograph - think Cindy Sherman… 

The Fantasy Calendar…   and you can take part…. 

A small steering committee has already met. 

Sylvia Doner 

Vita Forlenza 

Suzette Lucas 

A FANTASY CALENDAR 

A German Retirement Community created this calendar with seniors who amazingly recreated famous 

movie scenes. The Contilia Retirement Group in Essen, Germany made what is probably the best 

calendar ever with a few of their seniors.  5000 calendars were printed and were given out to residents 

of the Senior Center, along with relatives and staff. 

The calendar models were interviewed about the project and said it was a ton of fun to dress up as 

their favorite actors. The shoot was done with professional stylists and photographers to make sure 

everything looked as cool as possible.  The oldest senior involved with the calendar was 98 years old! 

So, now it’s Princeton Camera Club’s turn to create our own calendar.  What a terrific fundraiser for 

PCC and its future! 

 

Theme for the calendar is to be decided as we hear from you.  Let us know that you are interested in 

participating.  Do you have a favorite character?  Movie? Costumes to be visually fun, interesting and 

created by you!  

 

 Sylvia Freedman-Doner, Chairperson 
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Have You Signed Up for a PPC Workshop Yet? 

Starts March 3, 2015: 

Vantage Point:  The Position of the Photographer and Camera Defines the Content of the Picture 

Moderator:  Hope Proper 

Three sessions, 2 hours 

Both afternoon & evening sessions are offered for the first session and the third session: 

Series fee:  $90 

Register:   carlgeisler@gmail.com 

WORKSHOP DESCRIPTION: 

In The Nature of Photographs, Stephen Shore’s invaluable and essential text for photographers, 
Shore says the following: “A Photographer’s basic tools for defining the content and organization of a 
picture are vantage point, frame, focus, and time.” 

In this 3-part workshop, we will briefly discuss frame; however, we will concentrate primarily on 

vantage point.  Workshop participants will take photographs of the same subject matter from different 

vantage points to ascertain how changes in position (theirs, the camera’s) affect composition and 

influence the meaning and interpretation of images. 

Part 1: Tuesday, March 3:   Slide Presentation. We will view the works of many different 

photographers and discuss how their decisions regarding frame and vantage point affected their 

images. 

Part 2: Saturday, March 7: Photographing Outdoors. Time: 1 pm. Meeting Place: To be determined. 

Participants will take 3 photographs of the same subject matter from 3 different vantage points. They 

will send jpegs of their images to Hope by March 11. 

Part 3: Wednesday, March 18: We will discuss the photographs taken by workshop participants on 

March 7 to determine how changes in vantage point influenced the same photographic content. 
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Photographers Wanted: 

 

Bucks County Road Runners 

The Bucks County Road Runners (BCRR) is looking for a volunteer photography to capture the winter 

series runs - Sunday mornings December through February. Tyler Park in Newtown. It's an all-

volunteer run event that brings about 300 runners each week. Anyone from the photography club 

interested? 

 

US Rowing Association 

From: Allison Frederick <allison@usrowing.org> 

Subject: photographer needed 

Date: October 28, 2014 at 10:08:54 AM EDT 

 

I'm reaching out regarding a fundraising event and awards gala at the New York Athletic Club on 

Thursday, November 20. We are hoping to hire a photographer to help with the event. Arriving at the 

venue approximately 4:30/5:00- we would be finished no later than 9pm. Taking photos during the 

cocktail hour, dinner and speeches/awards on stage. 

 

Is there a member of your group that would be interested in helping us out?  

 

Please feel free to forward my contact information, and let me know if I can provide more information. 

A link to the photos from last year’s event (at the same venue) posted 

here: https://www.flickr.com/photos/usrowing/sets/72157637899526084/ 

 

Sincerely, 

Allison Frederick 

Director of Communications 

United States Rowing Association 

2 Wall Street 

Princeton, NJ 08540 

 

1-800-314-4ROW 

609-751-0710 [office] 

319-530-6570 [mobile] 

609-924-1578 [fax] 

allison@usrowing.org 

www.usrowing.org 

 

mailto:allison@usrowing.org
https://www.flickr.com/photos/usrowing/sets/72157637899526084/
tel:609-751-0710
tel:319-530-6570
tel:609-924-1578
mailto:allison@usrowing.org
http://www.usrowing.org/
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Calls for Entries  

Focus on Sculpture at the Grounds for Sculpture 

The annual juried exhibition at the Grounds for Sculpture, with sculpture as the subject matter. 

Reminder:  Deadline November 7 

Prospectus: 

http://www.groundsforsculpture.org/userAssets/file/Focus_On_Sculpture_Prospectus_2015.pdf 

 

 

http://www.groundsforsculpture.org/userAssets/file/Focus_On_Sculpture_Prospectus_2015.pdf
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Member Websites 
DISCLAIMER: The club does not control or review these sites, and is not responsible for their quality or contents.    A listing 
here is not an endorsement.  Some content may be inappropriate for children.  

 

Anderson, David  www.hopewellphotographic.com 

Bender, Patricia  www.patriciaabender.com 

Barros, Ricardo  www.ricardobarros.com 

Boltjes, Miek   miek-boltjes.artistwebsites.com 

Clarke, John P.   www.flickr.com/photos/jpc_faia/  

Doyle, Bill  www.viewbug.com/member/William_Doyle 

  williamdoyle.fineartamerica.com 

Everett, Fred  www.fred-everett.com 

Forlenza, Vita  www.vitaforlenza.com 

Genin, Ilya  www.pbase.com/ilya4 

Gerber, Jerry  www.pbase.com/jerryg1 

Greenblat, Ed  greenblatphotography.com 

Hautau, Janet  janethautau.wordpress.com 

Hohmuth-Lemonick, Eileen       ehlphotos.com 

Johnson, David E.   www.flickr.com/photos/davidejohnsonjr 

Kesselhaut, Alan  www.alankesselhaut.com 

Kaplowitz, Kenneth  www.kennethkaplowitz.com 

Kobland, Fay  faykoblandphotography.com 

Levine, Lynn   lynnlevinephotography.com 

Lyons, Terry  www.tlphoto.net 

McKinney, Jim        jimmckinneyphotography.com 

Marshall, Thomas  www.ImagesbyTFM.com 

Murphy, Ann  www.annmurphyphoto.com 

O'Neill, Tasha  tashaphotography.com 

Parsons, Larry  www.larryparsons.com 

Perry, Kevin  lonelymanart.com 

Russo, Barbara  www.blrimages.com 

Saretzky, Gary  saretzky.com 

Schweber, Henry  henry8photo.com 

Sergyeyeva-Svibilsky, Olga www.photographyforever.com  

                   www.photographyforever.com/OlgaSergyeyevaPhotogallery/ 

                                  www.webdesign.photographyforever.com/photography_portfolio.html 

Shellaby, Madelaine  www.madelaineshellaby.com 

Svibilsky, Igor  www.igorsvibilsky.com 

  www.photographyforever.com  

  www.flickr.com/photos/igorsv/ 

Varan, Walter  waltvaranphotography.com 

Vovsi, Samuel  vovsi.com 

Warren, Barbara  www.barbarawarren.com                                                                

  www.barbarawarrenweddings.com 

Weintraub, Martha                                   www.marthaweintraub.com/ 

Yuan, Jeff  www.jyuanimages.info 

http://www.hopewellphotographic.com/
http://www.patriciaabender.com/
http://www.ricardobarros.com/
http://miek-boltjes.artistwebsites.com/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/jpc_faia/
http://www.viewbug.com/member/William_Doyle
http://williamdoyle.fineartamerica.com/
http://www.fred-everett.com/
http://www.vitaforlenza.com/
http://www.pbase.com/ilya4
http://www.pbase.com/jerryg1
http://greenblatphotography.com/
http://janethautau.wordpress.com/
http://ehlphotos.com/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/davidejohnsonjr
http://www.alankesselhaut.com/
http://www.kennethkaplowitz.com/
http://faykoblandphotography.com/
http://lynnlevinephotography.com/
http://www.tlphoto.net/
http://www.jimmckinneyphotography.com/
http://www.imagesbytfm.com/
http://www.annmurphyphoto.com/
http://tashaphotography.com/
http://www.larryparsons.com/
http://lonelymanart.com/
http://www.blrimages.com/
http://saretzky.com/
http://henry8photo.com/
http://www.photographyforever.com/
http://www.photographyforever.com/OlgaSergyeyevaPhotogallery/
http://www.webdesign.photographyforever.com/photography_portfolio.html
http://www.madelaineshellaby.com/
http://www.igorsvibilsky.com/
http://www.photographyforever.com/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/igorsv/
http://waltvaranphotography.com/
http://vovsi.com/
http://www.barbarawarren.com/
http://www.barbarawarrenweddings.com/
http://www.marthaweintraub.com/
http://www.jyuanimages.info/
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MN Submission Guidelines 

When preparing images for submission to the newsletter, it is no longer necessary to add the Title and 

you name below the image.  To keep the size and format of this information consistent for all images, 

the MN editor will add this information when preparing the newsletter. 

 

What to Send 

Images and timely news about your own upcoming exhibits, publications, and other public events, 

such as photography lectures or classes you will be teaching.  If possible, include an exhibition 

announcement with your image. 

Non-exhibition images from members who seldom exhibit. These will be published on an as-needed 

basis.  Send us work you are most proud of! 

Links to members' own photography websites for inclusion in the PPC Members' Websites list. 

 

How to Send: 

Images should be sent as .jpg 

Resize images to 240 pixels height, with 100 dpi resolution. 

 

Having trouble preparing your image?  Contact me!  gveltppc@gmail.com 

 

Send details: 

Please give us accurate information. Tell us everything that an uninformed reader would need to 

attend your event or acquire your publication. For exhibitions and award ceremonies, give us the 

details, such as venue name and address, contact information, website, opening and closing dates, 

opening reception, exhibit times, event fees, etc.   

For publications, tell us publication name, cover-date or volume, and in-store date, as known. Extra 

information is better than too little! 

If you have multiple images selected for a show, the MN Newsletter editor may show only one if the 

show occurs during a time when many members are also having multiple images selected.  With over 

200 superb artists in our club, we may not always be able to print all images.  

We respect copyright laws.  Please do not send material that is copyrighted or wholly or partly created 

by others.  We do not publish magazine or book pages, web pages, or materials owned or created by 

others.   

 

When To Send   

September through June: submit date-sensitive information three weeks before the event to ensure 

timely coverage. 

July through September: give a minimum of three weeks. If you can't give us that much lead, send your 

item anyway. Sometimes it works. 

 

What We'll Do With Your Submission  

mailto:gveltppc@gmail.com
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Your text may be edited or completely rewritten for style, format, and content.  If necessary, your 

image will be re-sized and processed to the MN standard format.   

 

 

  

 

About ‘Members' News’  

Members' News celebrates and promotes Princeton Photography Club members whose photographs, 

photography knowledge, or skills have been publicly recognized.  We are a source of timely 

information for members wanting to support their fellow club members' activities by attending their 

exhibitions and participating in other activities.  We help members know each other and each other's 

work.  

To these ends Members' News solicits and reports news from members about their own upcoming 

exhibits, openings, publications, lectures, classes, and other public photographic activities.  We also 

publish non-exhibition-photographs and a list of members' photography websites. 

Members' News is compiled and written by the editor on behalf of the membership.  Unless stated 

otherwise opinions and policies are those of the editor, and do not necessarily reflect sentiments of 

other club members, including club officers.  

 

Rev:  March, 2014  

 

 

 


